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Next Executive Meeting s 
 
English Martyrs Rowley Regis - 23rd February at 11:00am 
 
English Martyrs Rowley Regis - 6th July 
 

CIGS Meeting  
 
13th April—venue details to  be confirmed 
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May I begin these few thoughts by 
wishing you all a joyous Christmas. 
 
For the last four weeks we have been 
preparing for this great feast. The 
scripture readings at Mass have spoken 
to us of the hope expressed by the 
prophets – their hope in the coming 
Messiah. In the last days of Advent, the 
Gospel readings have told us of all that 
happened to Mary and Joseph, to 
Elizabeth and Zachariah, as the great 
moment of the Saviour’s birth 
approaches. 
 
Alongside the Church’s liturgy, many of us will have been busy 
preparing our homes for the day. We have shopped and cooked, 
decorated trees, written Christmas cards – or perhaps sent e-cards – 
and now the day is upon us. 
 
I would suggest that, as Scouts, the theme of preparation, of being 
ready, is one that is close to our hearts. My prayer for you all is that 
your preparations will bear fruit in a joyful, peaceful Christmas, 
marked by prayer and sharing with others, particularly those who are 

most in need. 
 
May Christ be at the centre of all we do this 
Christmas and always. 
 
In recent weeks we have heard of the 
consultation concerning the Scout Promise 
that has been initiated by the team at Gilwell 
Park. This is an important consultation and it 
is really important for everyone to make their 
concerns and observations about the 
proposal known through the process that is 

,���������������
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open to us all. 
 
For all of us in Catholic Scouting, God is at the centre of all we do. 
We must not lose sight of this key element in the Promise for our 
relationship with God must always be the foundation of our 
endeavour as Scouts. 
 
With the assurance of my prayers for you and all in your family as we 
celebrate the Saviour’s Birth.  

������
����������������� �!333�

I thank you for your email informing us of Denis Hurley’s death, and I 
shall say Mass for him and his family. 
 
I am now parish priest of Blaenau Ffestiniog, a small parish in the heart 
of Snowdonia. My email address is: 
 
 edwinregan@bishopshouse.fslife.co.uk 
 
Life is a little less hectic than in Wrexham, but very interesting! 
 
God bless, and thanks for everything! 
 
+Edwin, Bishop Emeritus. 
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Christmas is almost upon us again and we look back on the year that 
has just gone and all the things we at the NCSF have achieved in the 
last 12 months. I think one of our highlights was the Jubilee camp held 
in the glorious sunshine of May a week ahead of the official 
celebrations and the great turnout at the Mass at Southwark Cathedral 
in February 
 
The coming year is full of events that should prove interesting with the 
first one being our Annual Scouting Mass at St George’s Cathedral 
Southwark on Saturday, the 2nd March, note the change of date and 
day, commencing at 1500 hrs. At this Mass we will be celebrating the 
Centenary of the founding of the ICCS – International Conference of 
Catholic Scouting. 
 
However I think the highlight will be the leaders Retreat at the Holiday 
Inn in Birmingham. This is booked  to run from midday on Saturday 9th 
March until lunch on Sunday 10th March. The Guest speaker if Fr 
Christopher Jameson OSB, who some of you may remember from the 
TV documentary The Monastery. Fr Christopher is a very busy person 
and we were very fortunate to be able to book him for the special 
weekend. The theme of the weekend is Year of Faith and should be a 
very good weekend giving us leaders an opportunity to get some 
spiritual input on this theme. We do need your support for this event as 
we have now booked the venue. More details and booking form are in 
this copy of The Link.  
 
Having just come back from Spain where I, along with my Husband and 
Fr John the national Catholic Scout Chaplain, represented the UK at 
the European branch of the ICCS The Keynote speaker was Bishop 
Xavier Novelli I Goma, Bishop of Solsona in Spain. The theme of his 
talk was Evangelisation in Scouting. Bishop Goma has been involved in 
scouting having formed a scout group and watched it grow, so he 
certainly knew what he was talking about. He, along with other 
members of European Scouting, were very interested in how we 
functioned in the UK bearing in mind, that unlike some of countries, we 
were not an association in itself, but more a support group.  

����"�
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Members from East and Central Europe were very interesting bearing 
in mind religion of any kind had not been allowed to be practice in their 
countries. They spoke of churches full to capacity and noted that we 
did not appear to have that level of attendance in the UK. Those of us 
in this part of the world do not realise just how fortunate we are in being 
able to practice our faith openly. When you are deprived of something 
so precious as being able to go to church, you appreciate it more when 
you are given the opportunity to find out more. We should be glad that 
we are able to practice our faith openly and freely and we should not 
forget what our forefathers fought for all those years ago.  
 
The Scout Leaders from Central and Eastern Europe are desperate for 
resources, particularly Catholic ones, to help them with their scout 
group programmes. If you have any material that you think would be of 
use to them, could you e-mail it to Dr. Daniel Slivka –his e-mail address 
is: daniel.slivka@unipo.sk He would be most grateful for anything you 
could send him and he will be able to let his other leaders have the 
information too.  
 
No doubt you are aware of the consultation on the proposed alternative 
promise. Do let HQ have your views. HQ have given us the opportunity 
to put forward our thoughts on this proposal so do not miss this given 
opportunity as it is no good complaining afterwards if you do not agree 
with the outcome, whatever it might be.  
 
We successfully collected the Peace Light from Dover and distributed it 
to two venues in Kent If you have not been involved in this before 
perhaps you might like to consider it for next year. It is symbolic in that 
it comes from the site of the manager in Bethlehem and travels all over 
the world carrying the message of peace, something that we all need. 
Not just in the world but in ourselves too.  
 
Our Treasurer, Patrick Warren, is concerned at the fall in the number of 
those members who pay an annual subscription to the NCSF. I know 
that e-mail I over 100 copies of The Link to Catholic Groups and 
members. If you look at Patrick’s figures you will see that we do not 
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have that level of paying members. You may well ask the question of 
what the membership fees are used for. Well we have to pay deposits 
for venues ahead of receiving any money from intending participant, we  
give a donation to the Cathedral for the Annual Mass as well as a 
donation to the parish were we hold our executive meeting. If we do not 
have any regular income there is a limit to what we can do to support 
Catholic Groups and Catholics in Scouting, particularly in the production 
of resources. I leave it to your consciences! 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those who help the work 
of the NCSF around the country, spreading the good word about us. I 
would like to thank the members of the executive committee for the 
commitment and support. Fr John Seddon our National Chaplain for 
whom no distance is too far for him to travel to say Mass for Scout 
Groups whether it is at camp or in their HQ. Also Bishop Richard who 
gives of his time in what is a very busy schedule of engagements.  
 
I close by asking you to pray for the repose of the soul of Denis Hurley 
who has recently died aged 90. Denis was with us at our last meeting on 
the 1st December when we gave him a small presentation in gratitude for 
the hard work he has done in the Birmingham Diocese promoting 
Catholic Scouting. May he rest in Peace. 
 
Wishing you all a Peaceful Christmas and a Prosperous New Year. 
 

Margaret M H McDowall 
December 2012 

 
Late news, I have spoken to our treasurer and we are going to be able 
to subsidise the cost of the Retreat Weekend to £100 for Saturday 
through to Sunday lunch time with £50.00 for day visitors on Saturday to 
include evening meal and £30.00 for Sunday to include lunch. I do hope 
that this will enable you to make the effort to join us 
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Have you given any thought to supporting this American Group as 
offered in the last edition of The Link? 
 
Look at your last copy for details and please help if you can. 

%!	��!
	��!
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��!���������	�!�	'333�

Hi 
 
I'm Rok Pisk and I'm a group leader of Catholic Scouts and Guides 
from �iri, Slovenia.  
 
Our group (20 scouts and guides, 16-19 years old + leaders) is 
planning to have a summer camp in England, to visit some places 
connected to Baden-Powell (Gilwell Park, Brownsea Island, ...). 
 
We are looking for a group of scouts and guides from UK, who would 
like to spend some days with us. The camp will take part in Youth in 
action programme, so we will work on themes, connected with it 
(European citizenship, participation of young people, cultural 
diversity ...), using scouting method and Baden-Powell's examples. 
 
Do you have any suggestion for us?  
 
Thanks!  Yours in scouting, 
 
Rok 
 
Contact details from Margaret, NCSF Manager 

%!	��!
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Hi for the last 12 years a party of scouts have 
made a pilgrimage to BP's grave in Nyeri 
Kenya along with building several classrooms 
at Ngangarithi school in the same area. The 
photo shows Brian Edge Brenda Edge and 
David Edge taken at the actual grave of BP 
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2nd March 2013 – 3pm  
Founders Day Mass, St. George’s Cathedral, Southwar k 

 
Please note the change of Day from Sunday to Saturday, when more 
things will be open and you have the possibility of an overnight 
somewhere in or near London (Gilwell Park!). 
 
If you wish to participate in this or assist in any way and for more 
information please contact our Chairman, Margaret McDowall, at 
mcdowa l l45@blueyonder .co.uk o r  see our  websi te : 
www.catholicsinscouting.org.uk. See page 14. 
 
 

9th - 10th March 2013  
Leaders Retreat as part of the ‘Year of Faith’ anno unced by the 

Holy Father   
 
Arriving Midday on the Saturday and finishing with Lunch on the 
Sunday. The theme of the retreat will be, “Year of Faith – handing on 
the Good News”. 
 
Please flyer and booking form on pages 13 
 

28th June—30th June 
CIGS Weekend get-together 2013 

 
Come along and join in from Friday evening 28th June to Sunday lunch-
time 30th June, when CHRISTIANS IN GUIDING & SCOUTING will 
enjoy a weekend together at Green Pastures, Poole, Dorset. 
 
We will have exclusive use of this beautiful 31-bed retreat house, highly 
recommended for peace and tranquillity, with a simple chapel, lovely 
gardens and its own outdoor swimming pool. 
 
The fee for the weekend will be £115 per person.  Saturday visitor fee is 
£20. Sunday visitor fee is £12. Booking via June Davies; details page 23  

�
	�������'������
�'333�
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Group/Individual Membership Application Form  

 
 
Print Name: ……………………………………………………………  
 
 
Address 
 
 
 
 
Post Code: 
 
 
Tel No: ………………………..Email address: ……………………………. 
 
 
 
Scout Group: …………………………………………………………………  
 
 
 
District: …………………………...County: ……………………………….. 
 
 
 
Appointment: …………………….Membership No: ………………………  
 
 
 
CRB No: …………………………..Date of issue: …………………………. 
 
 
 
Signed: ……………………………………………Dated: …………………. 
 
Annual Fees = Group: £25. Individual: £10. Cheques made payable to: NCSF.    
Renewal date: October.  
 
Please consider setting up a Bank Standing order to  save time and 
administration. Contact Treasurer for details. 
 

NATIONAL CATHOLIC SCOUT FELLOWSHIP (NCSF)     
   ‘Actively supporting Catholics in Scouting’ 
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Gift Aid Declaration  
 
 
If you pay income tax then please consider Gift Aiding your membership fee/donation 
for the benefit of Catholic Scouting. For every pound paid we can reclaim the tax you 
have already paid on that sum. 
 
Gift Aid can also be accepted retrospectively for a maximum of 4 years. So if you 
have not previously gift aided your membership/donation fee, you can do so now. 
Enter the current or retrospective date in the box below. 
 
I wish my membership fee to be considered as a donation to the National Catholic 
Scout Fellowship (NCSF) for Gift Aid purposes. 
 
I wish all future donations to be Gift Aided until I notify you otherwise. 
 
I confirm that I am a UK taxpayer and that I paid tax to a value sufficient to cover the 
tax the NCSF will reclaim  
 
Signed: ………………………………………………………………………  
 
 
Print Name: ………………………………………………………………. 
 
 
Address  
 
 
 
 
 
Post Code: 
 
 

Dated: ……………………………     Return To:    
          Patsy Warren 

       12 Cleves Crescent 
        Cheslyn Hay 
    Staffordshire 

    WS6 7LR 
    01922-413489 
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Leaders’ Retreat as part of the ‘Year of Faith’  
�
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Retreat facilitated by Abbot 
Christopher Jamison OSB 
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Fee: £100.00 p.p.  
 

Venue: The Holiday Inn of Junction 7 on the M6 Venue Junction 7 on the M6 ,Chapel 
Lane, Great Barr, Birmingham B43 7BG Tel. 0121 386 7075  

 
To book please complete the form below and return as soon as possible with payment, to 
Mr P Warren,, detail on page 3 Cheques should be made payable to ‘The National 

Catholic Scout Fellowship” 
  
Please reserve _______ places for Leaders'’ Retreat and include 
  
Cheque for __________ (please indicate if you have special dietary requirements) 
  
Travel information will be sent with confirmation of booking 
  
 
Contact Name  ___________________________________________ 
  
Scouting Appointment ___________________________________________ 
  
Contact Address  ___________________________________________ 
  
Contact Number  ____________________________________ 
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Seven o’clock, time to take 
the car for the wonderful trip 
to go.  In fact,  with all  the 
senior scouts of the group, 
based  close  to  Paris,  we 
expect to go UK to discover 
the  native  country  of  our 
founder  and  the  legendary 
place where the first scouts 
were. 
 
After passing the border the 
week-end really began. We 
put the car on the shuttle to 
cross the sea to later arrive 
in  Gilwell  Park,  close  to 
Chingford. The park Baden 
Powell dedicated to scouts in 1927. It is now a centre for scout training. 

Arriving we just put our tent before 
living a crazy experience. We had to 
climb a vertical wood beam up to 8 
meters high. The fact is that it was 
more  mentally  difficult  than 
physically, because we had to jump 
to catch a trapezoid. Easy when you 
are close to the earth, but really more 
complicated if you are 8 meters high, 
even if you know it is safe. But it was 
really fun ! 
 
Then  that  was  time to  cook.  Fire 
cooking! But before, go to the shop 
taking food. And the frenchies we 
were had some difficulties to exactly 
know what to buy and where to find 
the food in  the shop.  Finally,  and 
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luckily we succeeded and took the dinner in a clearing, with the fire as 
light. 
 
That evening we took part of an important scout commitment. One of 
us took what we call the “Parole de Feu”. It appears after a long 
personal reflection, helped by a priest and a close elder friend. A 
commitment in which we say that we are ready to follow a live line 
which should help us to take our place in the world as a Christian 
adult. It is a real  step in our scout progression. Since we are young 
boys and girls we are encouraged to progress following the scout’s 
law but taking the “Parole de Feu” is as an achievement. That was a 
really solemn time of the week-end, so beautiful. 
 
Next day, after a complete night sleeping into tents (the temperature 
when we awoke was close to 37°F), it was time to do  our luggage and 
to say “bye bye” to the scouts who welcomed us. We had to be on 
time to the Sunday mass in Folkestone. 
 
An incredible weather welcome us after that beautiful English mass. 
We even arrived to see the French coasts ! That is the last image we 
kept of a crazy scout week-end we will not miss so quick, following 
Baden Powell and discovering English people. Special thank to all the 
English persons who helped and permit us to live that  and also to our 
group’s chiefs and 
that ambitious idea 
they  arrived  to 
realize with us. It is 
that kind of week-
end which make us 
proud and happy to 
be  scout 
nowadays. 
 
FSS 
Vincent 
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Bishop Richard came to St 
Peter’s Hinckley to celebrate 
Mass on the First Sunday of 
Advent. It was also the final 
church parade of the year for 
members of 2nd Hinckley (St 
Peter’s) Scout Group, which has 
been celebrating the centenary 
of its founding in 1912. 
 
“We were very pleased and privileged that Bishop Richard was able to 
visit us,” said group scout leader, Jim Gildea, “and it was a very fitting 
occasion to close our centenary year.” 
 

In his homily, Bishop Richard 
developed the scout motto, “Be 
prepared”: being prepared at the start 
of Advent for the birth of Christ at 
Christmas, and also being prepared for 
the message of Christ in the Gospel. 
 
There was a special honour for 14-year 
old explorer scout, Robert, who was 

invested as a young leader during the ceremony assisted by the Bishop. 
Robert moved to the Hinckley District 
Explorer Unit in the summer and has 
returned to the group he joined as a 
beaver scout to work with cubs. 
 
And as a memento of his visit, 12-year 
old scout, Ruth, presented Bishop 
Richard with a group neckerchief 
incorporating the centenary badge that 
was her winning design in a 
competition before the start of the 
centenary year. 

�����������
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It was proposed to include an article in this issue of The Link regards 
Denis’s recent retirement as Chairman of the West Midlands Guild 
however events have over taken us and Denis has sadly passed away. 
So we will use that report as an obituary to the enduring memory of 
Denis. 
 
At the recent meeting of the National Catholic Scout Fellowship (NCSF) 
Executive a presentation was made to Denis Hurley to recognise the 
outstanding service Denis has given over the years to Catholic 
Scouting especially in the Birmingham Diocese. 
 
The presentation was a framed photograph of Denis conversing with 
Bishop Richard Moth (Bishop to the Armed Forces and Scouting 
Liaison Bishop) taken at the NCSF 2012 Founders Mass at Southwark 
Cathedral in February. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dedication on photograph by Bishop Moth 
 

Dear Denis, 
 

��!���1����'�5��%�333�
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May I take this opportunity to thank you for your exceptional contribution to 
Scouting over these last sixty-two years. 
 
Your dedication to the Movement at every level, including that of District 
Commissioner, has been extraordinary and your commitment to bringing Scouting 
to the parishes of the Archdiocese of Birmingham will bear fruit long into the 
future. 
 
Your enthusiasm, experience and dedication gives an example of the highest 
order and I take this opportunity to thank you for all you have achieved. 
 
With the assurance of my prayers and with every Blessing, 
 
Yours sincerely in Christ, 
 
November 2012 

 
Denis reached his 90th Birthday this year. 
 
One of his early achievements was with the Fleet Air Arm as a Second 
World War Pilot flying Swordfish and Barracuda planes based upon the 
aircraft carrier HMS Victorious.  
 
My only knowledge of these planes relates to the Swordfish, which 
were Torpedo carrying planes that were instrumental in the sinking of 
the German Battle Ship Bismarck. 
 
After the war Denis went into the Teaching profession where he 
became a Head Teacher of a Catholic school, which I think was called, 
Bishop Masterson and was in Northfield, Birmingham. 
 
For his service to the Catholic Church Denis was invested as a Papal 
Knight of the order of St Gregory.  
 
Denis’s Scouting Career started in 1950 as an Assistant Scout Leader 
and has held various appointments including being a District 
Commissioner for East Birmingham where he held this post for 7yrs 
from1982. 
 
He was awarded the Scouting Good Service Award of Bar to the Silver 
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acorn in 2005. 
 
Later he was awarded the Order of St George from the International 
Catholic Conference of Scouting. 
 
In recent years Denis embarked on a series of Parish visits in the 
Birmingham Diocese where at Mass he promoted the values of Catholic 
Scouting in the hopes of setting up Parish Scout Groups. 
 
Sadly due to the lack of willing volunteers/leaders his efforts remain 
unrewarded. But he did sow the seed and put Scouting on the map to 
the uninitiated. 
 
It is hard to estimate the affect Denis has made on Catholic Scouting but 
if his enthusiasm is anything to go by it is immeasurable 
 
Attached are the Bishops words that were framed with the presentation 
photograph. The photograph and a photograph of the presentation by 
the NCSF chaplain Fr John Seddon. 

Patrick Warren 
 
I was sorry to hear of Denis' death, he was a great advertisement for 
Scouting in the Midlands and a driving force for Scout/Guide 
representatives at major church events.  I will remember him in my 
prayers.   

Kathleen Cleary 
 

I shall write to the family expressing our condolences.  
 

Margaret McDowall 
 
Denis’s funeral Friday, 28th December, 11.15am at St 
Thomas More’s , 130 Horseshoe Lane. Sheldon. 
West Midlands. B26 3HU 
  
Denis is survived by 2 daughters, Anne Hall and 
Cecilia Campbell, and two sons Mark and Michael. 
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Still Wanted!! 
 
Help with the NCSF archives. Please email 

the Editor. 
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As I write this I am waiting receipt 
of the Bethlehem Peace Light, 
which I will be taking to Wrexham 
Cathedral and then Holyhead, 
Anglesea tomorrow. From 
Anglesea it will go to Ireland to be 
distributed from Dublin all around 
Ireland.  
 
A simple idea, but a major 
contribution to prayer for peace in 
our world and particularly in the 
Middle East, the place where Our 
Lord was born.  
 
Please remember to pray for peace during this Christmas time and new 
Year, that the peace the Angels sung about to the shepherds may 
become ever more a reality in our violent world. Your prayers are also 
asked for two members of the NCSF, Dennis Hurley, recently deceased, 
from the Midlands and John Foster from Ormskirk who is ill at this time. 
 
Have a happy and holy time in these next days and may 2013 be a 
wonderful, peace fill time for you all. Good scouting, best wishes and 
God bless. 
  
Father John Seddon 
National Chaplain 
 
We are able to have Fr John as our National Chaplain due to the good 
graces of Archbishop Patrick Kelly of Liverpool. However he is currently 
seriously ill so we ask you to pray for his healing and future health, Ed. 
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 How Gift Aid Works—The Official Version... 

The Gift Aid scheme is for gifts of money by individuals who pay UK 
tax. Gift Aid donations are regarded as having basic rate tax deducted 
by the donor. Charities or CASCs take your donation - which is money 
you've already paid tax on - and reclaim the basic rate tax from HM 
Revenue & Customs (HMRC) on its 'gross' equivalent - the amount 
before basic rate tax was deducted. 
 
Basic rate tax is 20 per cent, so this means that if you give £10 using 
Gift Aid, it’s worth £12.50 to the charity. For donations between 6 April 
2008 and 5 April 2011 the charity or CASC will also get a separate 
government supplement of three pence on every pound you give. 
 
Much more information can be found on the HMRC website at the 
following address. 
 
http://www.hmrc.gov.uk/individuals/giving/gift-aid.htm 
 
Please remember that it is your responsibility to ensure that you pay 
sufficient tax to cover the amount of tax reclaimed in gift aid by the 
NCSF. 

It was interesting that at this year’s Founders Day Mass quite a few people asked 
what this badge was.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
It is the badge showing membership of the ICCS - International Catholic Council of 
Scouting - a world wide catholic organisation which supports Catholics in scouting.  
 
Who is entitled to wear it?  
 
Well all paid up members of the NCSF, whether individual or groups, can wear it and 
it can be purchased through the NCSF Badge Secretary. Details on this and the Ki-
Ro badge , to indicate that your Group is a Catholic Group, can be found on page 3. 

ICCS Badge... 
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ANGLICAN 
 
Mrs June Davies 
31 Loseley Road 
Farncombe 
Goldaming 
Surrey 
GU73RE 
 
Tel: 01483 428876 
nanniejune@btinternet.com 

 
ROMAN CATHOLIC GUIDES 

 
Ms Geraldine Dorman 
147 Stanwell Road 
Penarth 
Wales 
CF64 3LL 
 
Tel. 0292 0707402 
gmdorman@hotmail.com 
 

URC 
 
Rev David Marshall Jones 
Flint Cottage 
School Lane 
London Road South 
Merstham 
Redhill RH1 3AZ 
 
Tel: 01737 644556 
revdavidmj@btinternet.com 

BAPTIST 
 
Currently please use Colin Raistrick 
The Chairman of CIGS for contact 
 

METHODIST 
 

Mr Colin Raistrick  
12 Park Crescent 
Shiremoor 
Newcastle upon Tyne 
NE27 OLH  
 
Tel: 0191 253 4755  
Raistrick.cj@pg.com 
 

SALVATION ARMY 
 

Rob Moye 
Territorial HQ 
101 Newington Causeway 
London 
SE1 6BH 
 
Tel: 0207 367 4927 
Robert.Moye@salvationarmy.org.uk  

Please don’t be afraid of using the support of our colleagues in the other 
Christian denominations particularly if you need support in helping 
members of other denominations within your Group. 

"%2+�"�!	
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PRAYER FOR THE CENTENARY OF 
SCOUTING 

 
Loving God, 

In this Centenary of Scouting we come before 
you as your children.  

We come to thank you; to thank you for Our 
founder Baden-Powell,  

for his vision and for his faith; 
to thank you for the many leaders and 
volunteers who have given their time,  
their energy, and their commitment, 
to the great game that is scouting; 

To thank you for all the children and young 
people who have enjoyed and benefited so 
much from scouting through this past one 

hundred years.  
And, loving God,  

We pray that you may be with us  
to help us and to guide us 
through the next century. 

 
(Written by Fr John Seddon) 
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NCSF PRAYER 
 

Loving God, 
Help us to be true 

to our Promise and Law. 
Keep us faithful to the 
teaching of the Church 

and the example of 
Our Lady and the Saints. 

Guide us in your ways of love, 
And strengthen 

us through your Spirit, 
to live lives of Service. 
We ask this through  

Jesus, your Son, 
who lives and reigns 

for ever and ever. 
 

Amen. 


